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Bill Type and Number:  Ordinance 2012-200
Sponsor: The Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission:
Date of Introduction: March 27, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: March 30, 2012
Type of Action: Economic Development Approval; Grant Authorization; Policy Compliance Affirmation
Bill Summary: This ordinance approves and authorizes an Economic Development Agreement between the City of Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission and BI-LO, LLC (“company”), to support the relocation of the company’s headquarters to Jacksonville, Florida (the ”project”); it authorizes a Recapture Enhanced Value (REV) Grant of $2,000,000; it approves and authorizes execution of documents by the Mayor, Corporation Secretary and Executive Director of JEDC; authorizes approval of technical amendments by the Executive Director of JEDC; provides for City oversight by the JEDC; timeline for execution of agreement by the company; affirms the project’s compliance with the public investment policy adopted by Resolution 2006-119-A.
Background Information: In December 2011, BI-LO, headquartered in Greenville, South Carolina and operating 206 supermarkets in North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia and Tennessee with 17,000 employees, announced that it would purchase the public shares of Winn-Dixie Stores.  Winn-Dixie, headquartered in Jacksonville operates 482 grocery stores, employing 46,000 within the states of Florida, Alabama, Louisiana, Georgia and Mississippi.  The merger transaction is valued at $560 million.  BI-LO has indicated its willingness to relocate its corporate headquarters to Jacksonville, subject to receipt of financial incentives to offset relocation costs. BI-LO has committed to create 100 permanent full-time equivalent new jobs in Jacksonville by December 2015.  A Recapture Enhanced Value (REV) grant program is being offered BI-LO by this proposed economic development agreement. The proposed REV grant would be provided on an annual basis and would be equal to 50% of the incremental increase in municipal and county ad valorem taxes paid on real and personal property at the project site (5050 Edgewood Court, Jacksonville 42254, in Council District 9).  The grant will have a cap of $2,000,000. The State of Florida will provide economic incentives, as well.  BI-LO estimates that the project will result in a private capital investment of $93 million in purchases of IT machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures.  The 100 newly created jobs combined with 891 existing Jacksonville based jobs would have the job impact of a total of 991 jobs. JEDC has determined that the REV grant serves a paramount public service; the economic development agreement is in the public interest; the project enhances the City’s tax base and revenues.
Policy Impact: Economic Development/Jobs/Recapture Enhanced Value Grant/JEDC
Fiscal Impact: The bill approves and economic development agreement that authorizes a Recapture Enhanced Value grant in the amount of $2,000,000.
Analyst: Jackson
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